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December 5,2007 ^ S 
' ^ o 
—J m 
r™-j —• 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission " ^ rn p̂  
Attention: Kimberly Bose, Secretary ^-=- ^, W 
888 First Street, NE Z^ -^ S 
Washington, DC 20426 ^ ^ n? ^ 

RE: Docket #CP07-208-000 "^ '̂-̂^ 
REX - East Project S % 

Dear Ms. Bose: 

I am writing this letter in continued protest of the proposed location of the gas pipeline on 
my property by Rockies Express Pipeline, LLC ("REX") at 2629 Gardner Road, 
Hamilton, OH 45013. 

I feel FERC has not addressed my concems at all in its summary of comments in table 
3.5-1 on page 3-31 of Draft Environmental Impact Statement REX East Project-Docket 
#CP07-208-000. Its summary of review also makes a false statement in that the stream 
would even enter into the move. (See diagram that shows location of stream). I am 
continuing to request that the proposed line be moved to the south under Duke Energy 
transmission lines and use that existing easement. Your Sarah McKinley has even stated 
to me that this is the normal preference of FERC in these circumstances. If this would 
not be possible (eg. Some conflict with Duke Energy), then I would request that the 
pipeline be moved further south as I have more land available on the southside of the 
center of the powerline as I do from the center north to the proposed center of the 
pipeline. I also would like to point out there are no transmission towers on my property, 
just overhead lines. 

The main issue is us losing our adult shade trees, our parking area for our trailers, and our 
overflow parking we used for family events and guests. This was not even considered in 
the summary of review. 

Attached (uploaded) are copies our first letters sent on 6/9/07, the second letter and 
sketch sent on 11/10/07, and pictures of the area's being discussed. 

Thank you for your time in addressing these issues and we hope FERC agrees with us 
that REX should utilize the vacant lot we own for their pipeline and not the lot our home, 
parking area, and beautiful shade trees are on. This would all be destroyed if the 
proposed site is used. 

William Knau 
MaryLou Knau 

Tills i s t o c ia r t l fy t h a t t he iir.agQs app^t^aring ar© an 
a c c u r a t e aad cotnpXeta r&pr:o6xxotiox> of --. Gc--̂ e t'^'Je 
docuitiont d e l i v o r e d i n tho r^^gnl^r course of b u s i n e s a . 
rGciiiiician__ .M^HsL -o^t^^i ^'-oo&naQd ^ L ^ Z J J L L ^ I 
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.s you can see marker in street will run pipeline right thru middle of 
arking area. Notice location of house and mature tree's in 
•ackground. 
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lotice distance from center of powerline to person in red 

Icoat. The person in red coat is standing at start of stream 
•'tat was documented as why it could not be moved to other 
side. As you can notice from here and the scanned diagram, 
there is plenty of distance to put the pipeline. (There is 
actually more room on this side.) 
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June 9, 2007 

Federai Energy Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Kimberiy Bose, Secretary 
888 First Street. NE 
Washington. DC 20426 

RE: Docket #CP07--208"000 
REX-East Project 

Dear Ms. Bose: 

I am writing to protest the pjx)posed plan for installation of the natural gas pipeline by Rockies Express 
Pipeline, LLC ("REX") on my property at 2629 Gardner Road, Hanover Township, Ohio 45013. While 1 
fully support the construction of this gas pipeline, the current plan does not demonstrate fairness and 
commitment to maintaining natural surroundings or use of my property. 

Specifically, my protest relates to the following issues: 

* I have already lost a portion of my property to Duke Energy for creation of an easement. The plan 
for the natural gas pipeline does not take advantage of the easement created by Duke Energy: rathen 
it proposes a new easement be created. 1 feel the easement created by Duke Energy could be used, 
eliminating the need to create a second easement. 

* The area of my property impacted by the pipeline is currently the location for parking on my 
property. Since we do not have street parking, this is the only area availabie for overflow parking 
for family visits and other guests. It is also used to house a fiflh wheel travel trailer. 

0 I have plans to build a garage on my property and this is the only area that is level enough to house 
such a structure. By creating this easement, my ability to build this necessary structure would be 
greatly impacted. 

• The only source of shade for my home is provided by trees that are in the area of the proposed 
pipeline. In addition to the destruction of the natural habitat, I would be impacted by the loss of 
shade and privacy. 

• A natural stream runs through the area proposed for the new pipeline. Again, the current plan 
would destroy this piece of nature and impact the overall ambience of my property. 

{look forward to hearing from you concerning alternative options that would satisfy the need to construct 
this new pipeline in a manner that would better accommodate the issues outlined above. 

Sincerely, 

William C. Knau 
2629 Gardner Road 
Hanover Township. OH 45013 
Phone: 513.863.5145 



June 9, 2007 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Kimberly Bose, Secretary 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20426 

RE: Docket #CP07-208-000 
REX-East Project 

Dear Ms. Bose: 

I am writing to protest the proposed plan for installation of the natural gas pipeline by Rockies Express 
Pipeline, LLC ("REX") on my property at 2629 Gardner Road, Hanover Township, Ohio 45013. While I 
fully support the construction of this gas pipeline, the current plan does not demonstrate fairness and 
commitment to maintaining natural surroundings or use of my property. 

Specifically, my protest relates to the following issues: 

• I have already lost a portion of my property to Duke Energy for creation of an easement. The plan 
for the natural gas pipeline does not take advantage of the easement created by Duke Energy; rather, 
it proposes a new easement be created. I feel the easement created by Duke Energy could be used, 
eliminating the need to create a second easement. 

• The area of my property impacted by the pipeline is currently tlie location for parking on my 
property. Since we do not have street parking, this is the only area available for overflow parking 
for family visits and other guests. It is also used to house a illth wheel travel trailer. 

• I have plans to build a garage on my property and this is the only area that is level enough to house 
such a structure. By creating this easement, my ability to build this necessary structure would be 
greatly impacted. 

• The only source of shade for my home is provided by trees that are in the area of the proposed 
pipeline. In addition to the destruction of the natural habitat, I would be impacted by the loss of 
shade and privacy. 

• A natural stream runs through the area proposed for the new pipeline. Again, the current plan 
would destroy this piece of nature and impact the overall ambience of my property. 

I look forward to hearing from you concerning alternative options that would satisfy the need to construct 
this new pipeline in a manner that would better accommodate the issues outlined above. 

Sincerely, 

Mary LoU Knau 
2629 Gardner Road 
Hanover Township. OH 45013 
Phone: 513.863.5145 



November 10, 2007 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission - External Affairs Dept. 
Attention: Sarah McKinley 
888 First Street, NE 
Washitigton, DC 20426 

RE: Docket #CP07-208-000 (^EX - East Project) 

Dear Ms. McKinley: 

I am writing this letter to reiterate my protest of the proposed location of the natural gas 
pipeline by Rockies Express Pipeline, LLC ("REX") on my property at 2629 Gardner 
Road, Hanover Township, OH 45013. My original letter dated 06.09.2007 is attached 
along with a sketch of my property to help FERC in undei^tanding my discontentment in 
the location REX is wanting to utilize for their project. 

The following are my four concems: 

• REX's selection of the pipeline location is just 56 feet from our home. (Measured 
from center of pipeline to edge of house.) 

• REX's selection woidd destroy all the mature shade tree's on the south side of our 
lot #58. 

• REX's selection would eliminate the overflow parking we have for family visits 
along with the parking we require for our 5̂ ^ wheel travel trailer and a small 
enclosed trailer. 

• REX's plan would abolish any future plan^ for me building a garage on my 
property as the proposed plans takes away the only level spot I have available for 
this to occur. 

As you can see from the sketch, these is plenty of space to move the proposed pipeline 
over to our vacant lot using the existing Duke Energy existing easement. They could 
then alter the directional layout of the pipeline across Gardner Road since there is an 
abundance of free space on those vacant lots. 

After my original letter and conversation with you, I was contacted by CL Williams, 
Chief Inspector, and Richard Menke, Right of Way Manager, on 07.19.2007 who felt 
they did not want to change the proposed location mainly because they could not use 
Duke's existing easement. When I talked to you on 08.01.2007, you stated that FERC's 
position was to use existing right of ways when available. There is as much land on my 
property on the other side of the Duke Energy tr^ismission lines as there is on the side 
they have chosen. The reason I believe REX will not even consider the other side is that 
it would require more work. (ie. That side of lot is not clewed, the side they proposed is 



part of my yard that I keep landscaped and cleared out.) There is also another vacant lot 
(owned by Sanders Financial Group) on the south side of the Duke Energy transmission 
lines that would allow the pipeline to be located farthest away from inhabited households. 

I am requesting that FERC demand REX to move their planned location under the Duke 
Energy Transmission lines or beyond in order io save our mature tree's, allow us to keep 
our auxiliary parking, and let us have the c^ability to use our land how we wish. REX 
officials said they would offer replacement trees, but I am 67 years old and don't think I 
would be around to enjoy the shade the new tree's would eventually provide many years 
down the road. 

Please help us in this matter as it creates a lot of stress on us thinking that the home we 
worked so hard to obtain will be put in danger with the closeness of the planned pipeline 
and be naked without our mature trees. 

c:'.-^^-7^' 
Sincerely, 

William and Maryldu.'iSiati 
2629 Gardner Road 
Hanover Township, OH 45013 
Phone: 513.863.5145 
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